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Figure 1.1: CTD station positions across Drake Passage.  Green diamonds indicate CTD 
stations, with the station number indicated by the label "CTDXX".  Red dots and large cross 
indicate locations of POL moorings.  Plot courtesy of the JCR Navigation Officers. 

1.3 Cruise Narrative 

1.3.1 Mobilisation period, 12-16th November. 
The JR195 and JR198 science teams (Figure 1.2) travelled south on the RAF flight from 

Brize Norton on the 11th November, and arrived at Mount Pleasant Airfield, Falkland Islands, on 
the evening of the 12th November.  The teams were met by BAS personnel and transferred 
straight to the JCR which had docked earlier that day.  A reasonable mobilisation period had 
been requested at the cruise planning stage since the hydrographic equipment, primarily the CTD 
and associated sensors, had not been used since the ship was in refit in the UK during the 
summer.  Unfortunately, the BAS AME support staff on the previous cruise were flown home 
before the science teams arrived, and the replacement AME staff did not arrive on the Falklands 
until late in the evening of the 16th even though the JCR was due to sail on the morning of the 
17th November. It is not at all clear why AME support staff were not present during at least a few 
days of the mobilisation period.  Despite the lack of AME support staff, mobilisation was 
achieved successfully.  This was due to a number of factors: 
a) At the request of the PS, towards the end of the previous cruise Mark Preston (BAS AME) 
worked hard to set up the instruments on the CTD frame, prepare the CTD termination and set 
up the Autosal salinometers in the Bio Lab.  His efforts were much appreciated. 




